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Dear Parishioner 
 
Here is our parish Newsletter for the coming week and I do hope it finds 
you well and following our Government’s advice. 
 

As I mentioned last week, I am very much aware that many of our pa-
rishioners do not have access to the internet so please share this infor-
mation with others. Perhaps you could give them a ring. 
 

If you know of people who haven’t passed on to me their email address 
and would like to receive future information from us in this way, please 
ask them to email me at felling.stpatrick@rcdhn.org.uk. 
 

This Newsletter will also appear on our parish website at  
www.stpatricks-felling.co.uk/ 
 

Other information, including where you can turn to for spiritual support 
and prayer may be found on our own Diocesan website 
www.rcdhn.org.uk/index.php 
 
Please take care of yourselves and try to pray each day. Endeavour to 
read your bible, where you will find comfort and solace in God’s Word. 
Pray for  each other and please pray for me. 
 

Keep an eye out for one another in keeping with Government advice, 
remembering that some parishioners are self isolating. 
 

May God bless you all 
 

28th March, 2020 

Our Churches are now completely closed 
 

I am sure many of your will be aware that last Tuesday, Cardinal Vincent 
Nichols announced the total closure of all of our churches even for pri-
vate prayer in keeping with the Governments advice. 
 

The Cardinal stresses that we must all play our part to safeguard the 
NHS and to save 'precious lives.’ His statement can be viewed at https://
youtu.be/W5s_4EwRm4s. 
 
Mass to view on line 
 

Bishop Robert Barron, or one of the other priests from Word on Fire, is 
celebrating daily Mass from his private chapel which you can view using 
this link  

https://www.wordonfire.org/daily-mass/ 
  

 

Please remember though that he lives in the USA so the time difference 
means the Mass doesn't become available to us here until 12.30 each 
day. It may be accessed any time after that. 
 
Mass is being lived streamed from our Cathedral and one or two other 
parishes in the Diocese. You can find all the information you need on the 
Diocesan website http://www.rcdhn.org.uk/index.php 

 
I continue to celebrate Mass privately for you all every day. As you are 
unable to celebrate Mass at present, you may wish to make this act of 
spiritual communion: 
 

Lord Jesus, I believe that you are present in the most Blessed Sacra-
ment. I love you above all things and I desire to receive you into my soul. 
Since I cannot now receive you sacramentally, come at least spiritually 
into my heart. I embrace you as if you were already there and unite my-
self wholly to you. Never permit me to be separated from you. Amen 

Our School 
 

Please keep the staff of our 
school in your prayers. They 
are having to implement diffi-
cult decisions rela�ng to our 
children’s educa�on which 
inevitably will affect your fami-
ly life and commitments. 
 

They are working incredibly 
hard and I ask that you con�n-
ue to give them your support, 
co-opera�on and understand-
ing in what are challenging 
�mes for everyone. 
 

St. Alban - pray for us. 
St. Patrick - pray for us. 



Please keep in your prayers this week: 
 

· all our parishioners who are sick, housebound or in hospital  
· and all those near and dear to us whose memories we cherish at this 

time especially Pat Donald and Brian Gilmore 

The Rededication of England to Mary 
 

It was at a �me of na�onal crisis that the young King Richard II in 
1831 dedicated England to our Lady as her Dowry and as England’s 
protector and guardian.  
 
This year we are called by our bishops to renew this dedica�on. It is 
surely providen�al that, as we enter a �me of na�onal crisis again, 
we are making such an important declara�on of love for our Sav-
iour’s Mother. 
 
It was hoped that we could make this rededica�on together at Mass 
this Sunday which is no longer possible. But we can rededicate our-
selves at home by saying the following prayer: 
 
O Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of God, and our most gentle Queen 
and Mother, look down in mercy upon England, thy Dowry, and up-
on us all who greatly hope and trust in thee. By thee it was that Je-
sus, our Saviour and our hope, was given unto the world; and he has 
given thee to us that we might hope s�ll more. Plead for us thy chil-
dren, whom thou didst receive and accept at the foot of the cross, O 
sorrowful Mother, intercede for our separated brethren, that with 
us in the one true fold they may be united to the Chief Shepherd, the 
Vicar of thy Son. Pray for us all, dear Mother, that by faith, frui�ul in 
good works, we may all deserve to see and praise God, together 
with thee in our heavenly home. Amen 

Your weekly offerings 
 

Several parishioners have been in touch with me about con�nuing 
to make their weekly offering contribu�on to our parishes.  
 

If you feel able, bearing in mind the addi�onal financial commit-
ments you may be currently facing, might I suggest you retain your 
envelopes each week and bring them along once we can reopen our 
churches and celebrate Mass together.  
 

Those of you who have not collected your new envelopes will be 
aware that your present envelopes will run out this weekend, but I 
hope you will feel able to save your contribu�on nonetheless. 
 

Alterna�vely you might consider contribu�ng directly into the par-
ish account by bank transfer. I am very grateful to those of you who 
have chosen to do so. The details for bank transfers are as follows:- 
 

For St. Alban's  HSBC Bank 
Account name: DHN Pelaw St Alban 
Sort code: 40-34-18 
Account No: 92010984 
 

For St. Patrick’s  HSBC Bank 
Account name: DHN Felling St Patrick 
Sort code: 40-34-18 
Account No: 52010453 
 

My apologies that the final digit (3) of St. Patrick’s Account Number 
was omi� ed in the website edi�on of the Newsle� er last weekend 
preven�ng some of you from making a transfer. The error has been 
amended. The correct account number is as above: 52010453. 
Thank you to those who are contribu�ng in this way. 

Other Liturgical Restrictions. 
 

Not only is the celebra�on of Mass in 
Church suspended at this �me, but the cele-
bra�on of all other Sacraments and sacra-
mentals is suspended un�l such �me as we 
are allowed to reopen our churches. 
 

In the current situa�on the Bishops have 
announced the following instruc�on: 
 

All bap�sms, confirma�ons, first Holy Com-
munions and weddings are to be deferred 
un�l congrega�ons are allowed to gather 
again. 
 

Funeral Masses and Funeral Services are not 
permi� ed in our churches. A simple funeral 
service may be celebrated at the graveside  
or at the crematorium where numbers 
a� ending are limited to 10 people. These 
Local Authority restric�ons are made in the 
light of the latest guidance from the Federa-
�on of Burial and Crema�on Authori�es, the 
Ins�tute of Cemetery and Crematorium 
Management and central Government. The 
funeral director will guide you in this regard. 

Why should we stay at home? 
 

These words of the Irish Prime Minister, 
Leo Varadker in his address to the nation 
on 17th March, 2020 is one reason why:- 
 
My family has spoken about little else in 
recent days. My partner, my two sisters, 
and both their husbands are working in the 
health service – here in Ireland and in the 
UK. They are all apprehensive. They have 
heard the stories from China and Italy of 
hospitals being overwhelmed and medical 
staff getting sick. I am so proud of all of 
them. Not all superheroes wear capes, 
some wear scrubs and gowns … This is 
the calm before the storm – before the 
surge. And when it comes – and it will 
come – never will so many ask so much of 
so few.  

A Prayer for this Current Time 
 

Almighty God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit, 
we pray to you through Christ the healer 
for those who suffer from the Coronavirus 
across the world. We pray for all who reach 
out to those who mourn the loss of each 
and every person who has died as a result of 
contrac�ng the disease. 
 

Give wisdom to our policymakers, skill to 
healthcare professionals and researchers, 
comfort to those in distress and calm to us 
all in these days of uncertainty and distress. 
This we ask in the name of Jesus Christ our 
Lord. Amen. 


